
  

 

 

AGENDA PAPER 
IFRS Foundation Trustees’ meeting—Due Process Oversight Committee 

 

London 12-13 April 2012 Agenda ref 3Hii 

 

  DPOC: Correspondence with ANC on Annual Improvements  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The IASB is the independent standard-setting body of the IFRS Foundation 

The IFRS Foundation is a not-for-profit corporation under the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware, United States of America 

Registered Office: 1209 Orange Street | Wilmington | New Castle County | Delaware 19801 | United States of America | Company No.: 

FC023235. 

International Accounting 
Standards Board (IASB)  

30 Cannon Street 
London EC4M 6XH | UK 

Tel: +44 (0)20 7246 6410 
Fax: +44 (0)20 7246 6411 
info@ifrs.org 

www.ifrs.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Jérôme 

 

I am writing to let you know that the IASB recently considered the feedback it received 

from the exposure of the 2009-2011 Annual Improvements cycle.  I know that this is of 

particular interest to you because the cycle had included a proposal relating to the 

objectives of financial reporting.  In October last year you wrote to the Due Process 

Oversight Committee of the IFRS Foundation expressing concerns about the 

appropriateness of including this proposal in the Annual Improvements process.  

 

At its meeting in February, the IASB considered the proposed amendments to IAS 1 

Presentation of Financial Statements and IAS 8 Accounting Policies, Changes in 

Accounting Estimates and Errors. The intention behind the proposed amendments was 

to make the terminology of these standards consistent with the terminology used in the 

most recent revisions to the Conceptual Framework.   

 

In the Annual Improvements package, the IASB had proposed that IAS 1 be updated to 

refer to the ‘objective of financial reporting’ rather than the ‘objective of financial 

statements’ and to replace the current definition of ‘understandability’ with the new 

definition in the Conceptual Framework.  The IASB had also proposed to replace the 

term ‘reliable’ in IAS 8 with ‘faithful representation’.   

 

In the light of the feedback received, including the letter from the ANC, the IASB 

decided that these changes should not be part of the Annual Improvements project.  The 

IASB will consider these matters separately from that project. 
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We plan to review how we address consequences of changes to the Conceptual 

Framework more generally.  Thank you for taking the time to send in your comment 

letter.   

 

 

 

Kind regards 

 

   

Alan Teixeira 

Senior Director – Technical Activities 

 

cc. David Sidwell, Chairman, IFRS Foundation Due Process Oversight Committee 
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